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19 June 2025 
 

FOR YOUR DIARY….
JUNE 
Wed 18 – Thurs 19 YR 10 Outdoor Ed overnight hike 
Fri 20 Yr 7-9, AFL 9’s, Ceduna – POSTPONED 
Mon 23 -Wed 25 SAPSASA Girls Netball, Adelaide 
Mon 30 – Fri 4 July Yr 10 Work Experience 
JULY 
Fri 4 Last Day of Term 2, 2.05pm dismissal 
Mon 21 First day of Term 3 
Wed 30 SCHOOL PHOTOS 
AUGUST 
Mon 25 STUDENT FREE DAY 

 

 
 

Dear Families, 

After a long, dry spell, it’s been 
heartening to see some much-
needed rain finally arrive across 
our region. The rainfall has 
brought welcome relief to many in 
our community, especially our 
farming families, and has been a 

timely morale boost as we approach the end of Term 2. 

Congratulations – Kyle Feltus 
I’d like to begin by congratulating Kyle Feltus, who has 
been selected to represent South Australia in the 18 Years 
and Under School Sport Golf Team. This is a significant 
achievement, and Kyle will compete at the national 
championships later this year on Bribie Island. We are 
incredibly proud of him and wish him all the best as he 
prepares for this exciting opportunity. 
 
Reporting and Assessment 
For our Stage 1 and 2 students, final assessments are 
currently being completed, with Semester 1 concluding 
this Friday. 
I’d like to acknowledge the entire staff team for their 
ongoing involvement in this important reporting process. 
Staff have worked diligently to prepare and moderate 
assessments and to compile comprehensive student 
reports, which will be sent home in Week 10. Their efforts 
ensure that the reports provide clear, constructive 
feedback and reflect each student’s learning progress and 
achievements. 

Focus on Metacognition 
Across the school, students continue to develop their 
understanding of metacognition—the ability to reflect on 
and think critically about their own learning processes. 
This ongoing focus is helping students become more self-
aware, take ownership of their learning, and develop 
habits that support deeper and more independent 
learning. Metacognition remains a key part of our whole-
school approach to improving student outcomes. 
 
Berry Street Education Model – Student Free Day 
Our second Student Free Day dedicated to the Berry 
Street Education Model (BSEM) will take place on 
Monday, 25 August. This professional development 
continues to support staff in embedding trauma-
informed and relationship-based teaching strategies. It 
builds on our existing focus on student wellbeing and 
engagement. The upcoming session will focus specifically 
on the 'Relationships' domain, further strengthening our 
capacity to build trust and connection with students. 

Year 10 – Careers Expo & Work Experience 
Our Year 10 students recently attended the Eyre 
Peninsula Careers Expo in Port Lincoln. This event offered 
valuable exposure to a wide range of career pathways, 
including health and science, trades, and tertiary 
education. Students engaged directly with industry 
representatives, training organisations, and tertiary 
providers—broadening their perspectives and sparking 
new ideas about possible futures. 

In the final week of this term, Year 10 students will 
participate in work experience placements, providing 
them with meaningful, hands-on insight 
into the world of work. This opportunity plays an essential 
role in supporting their career development and helps 
inform their future subject selections and post-school 
planning. 

Daymap 
Finally, the next phase of our Daymap implementation 
will be rolled out to students and families soon. This 
update will include key features aimed at improving 
communication, such as notifications and reminders for 
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school events, uniform, behaviour and attendance 
tracking. These additions will make it easier for families to 
stay informed and engaged with their child’s school 
experience. 
As we move toward the end of the term, I thank our 
students, staff and families for their continued support 
and commitment to making our school a positive and 
thriving learning community. 

Warm regards, 
Tim O’Reilly 

Principal 
 
 

 

INFLUENZA A - STUDENT 

ILLNESS 
 

There have been a number of cases of Influenza-A 
reported amongst our school community. As per SA 
Health’s advice, we strongly encourage parents to keep 
their children home from school if they are unwell to limit 
the chance of infection in others. We have appreciated 
parents keeping their unwell children at home until they 
are well enough to return to school. Please speak to your 
children about hand hygiene and cough protection 
especially at his time of the year.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 

8.30 – 8.45am each morning. Thanks to 
Redding’s Foodland & the volunteers for their 
continuing support of the breakfast program. 
It is very much appreciated. 

 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
 
School photos are scheduled for 
Wednesday 30 July. Students MUST be 
in full school uniform.  
 

• To place your order click on the link below or log 
into MSP Online at: 
 https://streakybayareaschool-sa.msp.photos/ 

• Spare individual and family photo envelopes are 
available at the front office upon request for those 
families that cannot order online 

• For any enquiries, please contact MSP Photography, 
Ph:85234480 or email: 
 admin.countrysa@msp.com.au 

• Online orders close Wednesday 30 July, an archive 
fee applies after this date. 
 
 

KISS AND DROP ZONE 
 

Morning Drop Off - A reminder to families that the zone 
between the front gate and staff car park is a designated 
'Kiss and Drop' zone. Vehicles are not to be left 
unattended or parked in this zone from 8am-9am. 

 

Consent forms have been provided by Mobile Dental. 
Mobile Dental are a private business seeking to provide 
dental care in Streaky Bay on an ongoing basis. All 
enquires to be made directly to Mobile Dental for further 
information about their services. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

           
 

School Bus Driver required 
 

An expression of interest for the position of: 
 

STREAKY BAY AREA SCHOOL BUS DRIVER 2025:  
 

For further information regarding conditions of 
employment & pay rate please contact: 
 

Mr Tim O’Reilly 
Streaky Bay Area School 
109 Wells Street 
STREAKY BAY  SA  5680 
Ph: 86261202 
Email: tim.oreilly419@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

https://streakybayareaschool-sa.msp.photos/
mailto:admin.countrysa@msp.com.au
mailto:tim.oreilly419@schools.sa.edu.au


Streaky Bay Area School Newsletter    Thursday, 19 June 2025 

SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS 
 
 

This week marks the end of Semester One for 2025, as we prepare to move into the second half of the school year. The 
final weeks of term remain busy for our senior students.  
 
Our Year 10 Outdoor Education class will complete their bushwalk and overnight camp this week and will also undertake 
work experience in Week 10. On Wednesday, 25th June, our Year 11 students will travel to Ceduna to take part in the 
P.A.R.T.Y. Program — a valuable road trauma awareness workshop held at the Ceduna Hospital. 
 
Year 12 students are now well into the final chapter of their schooling journey at Streaky Bay Area School, with their focus 
firmly on completing assessments and preparing for life beyond school. 
 
Last week, the Year 10 cohort had the opportunity to attend a career expo in Port Lincoln. A big thank you to Mischa Karp 
and Belinda Black for accompanying and supporting the students on the day. 

 

Year 10 Explore Careers Expo Port Lincoln  
In week 6, term 2 members of the year 10 class attended the Explore Careers Expo in Port Lincoln. The Explore Careers 
Expo was coordinated and organised through partnerships from Department for Education Pathways team, Port Lincoln 
UniHUB and a wide range of industry specialists. The group attended the expo over 2 days and were offered valuable 
insights into various career paths. The group stayed overnight at Nyroca Scout camp in their dorm accommodation. 

 
Students chose to attend workshops across a wide range of industries and career pathways including: 

 

SA Power Networks 

Early Childhood Education 

TAFE SA 

Nursing & Health pathways 

Australian Defence Forces 

 

 

Aquaculture & Fishing 

Marine Sciences 

Agriculture 

SA Police & SA Ambulance 

Master Builders 

 

Students will use the experience to guide and direct possible work experience placements, future study and potential 
career pathways. 
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Year 7 & Year 11  
Buddy Class Cook-Off 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, Mrs Skull’s Year 7s and Mrs Joske’s Year 11 buddy classes came together for a fun-filled No-Bake 
Cook-Off – and what a deliciously creative day it was! 
In mixed-year groups, students collaborated to choose a no-bake recipe they could prepare at school. From 
Oreo truffles to rocky road and banoffee pie, the variety was as impressive as the final results were tasty. 
Before the big day, each group used Canva to design a recipe page, showcasing their planning, creativity and 
digital skills. Armed with ingredients from home, teams gathered in the Home Ec Room – a big thank you to 
Tom McCarthur for the use of the space! 
The room buzzed with energy as older and younger students worked side-by-side, problem-solving, mixing, 
decorating and having a great time. The teamwork on display was outstanding. 
Once cooking was complete, students sampled each group’s creations and voted in two categories: Best 
Flavour and Best Presentation.  
Well done to all our buddy class chefs – the cook-off was a sweet success! 
 

Students enjoying the day and sharing their creations: 
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MIDDLE SCHOOL MATTERS 
 
 

Year 8-9 Students Shine at Year 5/6 Mixed Netball and 9-A-Side Footy Carnival 
 

The Year 8-9 students played a 

pivotal role in organising the first 

mixed Netball and 9-A-side footy 

carnival for the Year 5-6 

students. They volunteered as 

umpires, coaches, and scorers, 

ensuring the event ran 

smoothly. Their dedication and 

hard work were instrumental in 

the success of the day. A heartfelt thank you to these students—you were all fantastic! 
 

The carnival featured five teams competing from 9:30 am to 2:30 pm, with only a brief 

break. On the netball court, teams showcased great sportsmanship and team spirit, with 

each game being highly competitive. Every team experienced both victories and defeats 

throughout the day. 
 

The 9-A-side footy matches mirrored this 

competitive spirit. Teams displayed excellent skills and teamwork, with Team 

2 emerging as the overall winner. However, the 

focus was not on winning or losing but on the 

exceptional play and sportsmanship 

demonstrated by all. Congratulations to all the 

students and staff for your participation and outstanding team spirit. It was an amazing 

day, and we look forward to future carnivals where the Year 8-9 students will continue 

to take on leadership roles. Great job, everyone!  
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   PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 
 

Year 5/6 

This term, Miss Leah and Miss Sampson’s Year 5/6 classes have taken on the exciting challenge of designing 

a building to meet a local need/want. They began by researching and deciding on a type of building, then 

planning their design to scale.  

Students have then started to construct a model of their building, including the installation of working 

electrical circuits. To support their designs, students have written persuasive letters to be sent to the council 

explaining why their building should be approved. The project will conclude with an open classroom gallery 

walk, where students will present their designs, followed by a vote to elect winners across several categories. 

 

 

   



Streaky Bay Area School Newsletter    Thursday, 19 June 2025 

 



Streaky Bay Area School Newsletter    Thursday, 19 June 2025 
 



Streaky Bay Area School Newsletter    Thursday, 19 June 2025 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

AND EVENTS

                     

                                  


